March 6, 2017 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Dennis Sarpen, Ira Walker and Melissa Matthews.  Bill Gemmill and Donna Bloom were absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 6, 2017 Council meeting.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated February 1st through March 3rd, 2017 totaling $133,923.56 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated February 1st through March 3rd, 2017 totaling $82,753.78 seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated February 1st through March 3rd, 2017 totaling $48,462.98 seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Long of the Planning Commission stated that Lake Redman is low due to the new pump system.  There were no other public comments at tonight’s meeting. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka stated that on March 15 at 5:30 pm there will be a litigation meeting with the insurance attorney for Shenk and the former Chief of Police.  
There is a bond that goes through October for the Dollar General U & O.  The last inspection showed that the work is not close to being the right vegetation.  Attorney Sharnetzka suggested that a conversation be held in the spring to see if the Borough should do the work.

Attorney Sharnetzka expects the Ravencliffe Agreement for the streets to be provided soon.  The agreement will include maintenance. 

The letter regarding the car damage by Ms. Manser included a proposed Settlement Release Agreement.  The Agreement should be received soon. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen stated that an estimate was received for the E. PA street project.  The sidewalks alone will cost $57,000.  There is approximately $95,000 in fuel tax funds.  The Cemetery Road project will cost approximately $67,000. It was the consensus of Council that the Streets and Roads Committee will investigate and make suggestions on which projects should be considered. 
SEWER / WATER SUPERVISOR REPORT

Mr. Walker presented his report to Council.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of $6,292.19 to Schwing Bioset to repair the lime conveyor system at the sewer plant. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the payment of bills for Sewer #11 (Poplar Springs) and the bad motors.  The bills include: Ross Industrial at a cost of $4,650, Motor Technology is $9,736.10, Control Systems 21 is $1,821.43.  The bills need to be paid, though they have been submitted to the insurance for reimbursement.  The deductible that must be paid by the Authority is $5,000.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of $1,322 for 2 sonic start kits for Hydra-Numatic for the new pumps and motors at the Sewer Station #11. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of spare parts for the maintenance of the sewer stations.  The cost is $1,874.06 from Hydra-Numatic.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $688.58 to Gordon’s Service for the hydraulic fluid leak on the International truck.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried with Mr. Wisnom abstaining. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the replacement cost of $691.87 for the onsite sewer pump at Well house #7.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of $3790 (including labor) to Control Systems 21 to purchase a Variable Frequency Drive for Well house #4. Mr.  Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of $1,688.04 to Control Systems 21 for the purchase of a spare colorimeter assembly and maintenance kits and supplies. Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $1,935.15 from MTEK Inc. for chemicals for the sewer plant. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of $251.92 for a new hydrant repair kit for the fire hydrant at Main Street and E. PA Avenue. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated that the configurations for the number of Officers for the Police coverage calculated correctly for what is staffed.  He also stated that the PPU assigns blocks of time and pay based on the number of calls.  The Police Department calls are currently longer than the national average.  Every hour of response includes 1 hour and ¼ patrol driving time.  It includes the # of calls vs the time on calls.  It was the consensus of Council to use the PPUs and adjusted call volume.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Wisnom reported that 3 proposals were received for the dusk-to-dawn light at 6 North Main Street.  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to accept the proposal for the cost of $462 from Engles and Fahs, Inc. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
The York County Boroughs Association meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 30th at 6:30 pm at the American Legion. 

There is a York City PA Human Relations meeting on March 15 at 2 pm at the York County Administration Building.   

The HARP Baseball Parade will be held on Saturday, April 22nd at 8:30 am. 

Traffic study will be done March 2017 through June 2017.

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:14 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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